

# **ALUMNI NEWS**

Vol. XV No.1 December, 1987 Totally Dependent On Your Support Non-Profit Org. U.S. Postage PAID Cleveland, Ohio Permit No. 1030

Alumni Association 3952 West 140 St. Cleveland, OH 44111

Ralph Pfingsten, Alumni Director ELAINE STALEY 6/68 4473 WEST 192 ST CLEVELAND , OH 44135

## The Political Arena That Is The Cleveland Schools-(an editorial)

The fact that politics and religion don't mix is well known. The fact that politics and education are equally incompatable seems less well accepted. However, it is no less a fact. Those of you who live in the Cleveland area and have followed the plight of the schools over the last ten years have an inkling of the problem. What finally makes the newspapers is but the tip of the iceberg. I bring this to your attention because of the threat to the stability and future operation of the Alumni Association.

In the large sense, during the last ten years Cleveland has faced the involvement of the federal court, payless paydays, ten different superindendants, a string of advisors and consultants who have come and gone-each coming with a gradiose plan-each leaving in a better financial state than when they arrived, teacher strikes, busing, failed leveys, state receivership and on and on.

John Marshall has not been isolated from the spillover of all these negative influences. One of the more interesting edicts this year is that all teachers will carry a full load of classes. While this sounds like a logical move on the surface, it does remove experienced professionals from duties such as cafeteria, hall and study hall supervision and also makes it extremely difficult for those people who have those specialized skills like year-book advisor, newspaper advisor, senior class advisor and alumni director. Those of us who believe in the total education of youth understand that often these "extras" are at least as important as what occurs in the classroom.

Fortunately, at least for the moment, sanity has prevailed, and our new principal, Mr. LeRoy Lang, has indicated that these programs must continue. Nevertheless, I think it is necessary to look down the road and make certain that the stability we have worked so hard to obtain with the Alumni Association is not affected by the ever shifting political winds.

In the future, I think it may be necessary to move the Alumni Association out of the physical confines of the school building. It will also be necessary to begin searching for a new or at least transitional director who can begin to learn the total operation. And finally our most immediate need is to obtain our own computer hardware which is capable of handling our increasing needs and streamlining our operations.

It is never too soon to begin planning for the future. When I volunteered for this job, I had no concept as to the amount of work that was involved. The same will be true for whoever follows in the future. I did know that it was too worthwhile to let fall by the wayside. Judging from your letters, interest, support, and contributions, a great many of you feel the same.

The biggest and most important part of this job has been building and maintaining a current address list. During the last year I have added the names of all graduates since 1930. The total is an amazing 27,000 names. Of these, 16,000 have current addresses. Current addresses come from two sources: from the post office following the mailing of each newsletter and from reunion committees who extend every effort to locate lost graduates. The cycle of five-year reunions is nearly complete so the future will be simply to maintain the list as changes come in. The computer we currently use has proven to be woefully inadequate for our volume. Complicating the problem further have been scheduling difficulties reducing computer availability.

To this end we have taken steps to locate an angel who could donate a computer or the necessary \$3,000.

I have a great deal of difficulty asking each of you for more, but the simple truth is that your support is the only way we function. I simply ask that if you are in a position to help with this project, please give us every consideration.



## **CLASS NOTES**

1920's and 30's Margaret (Tompkins) Bures (1925) sent us a most interesting letter about her former classmate Major General Kenneth David Nichols who recently published a book outlining his involvement with the Manhattan Project (creating the atomic bomb) in the 40's. Mary (Gardner) Johnston (6/30) appreciated seeing a few familiar names in the newsletter. Marcella (Raetz) Olson (1/32) was glad to hear about June Eddingfield's papers finding a home at The Ohio State University. Irene (Furrier) Lundy (1/32) was curious as to whether her class has ever had a reunion. Once again alumni Alvin Weil (6/32) lost a wife to lung cancer. Phil (1/34) and Ann (Gunner) Donnelly (6/33) write from Blairsville, GA lamenting the fact that she has never attended a reunion and wonders if one is being planned. Bill (1/34) and Virginia (Herrington) Mohr (6/37) held a reunion picnic for about 30 people in July. Mary (Perkins) Winter (1/34) was the prime organizer for this annual event. Mabel (Ulrikson) Campbell (6/34) has never been contacted about a reunion. She and her husband recently celebrated their 49th anniversary. Their whole family is settled near their Brighton, MI home. Maureen (Campbell) Malone (6/34) is pleased that her reunion committee continues to meet regularly. Rhea Piper (6/35) who was chairman of her 50th, said it was very rewarding and fun, Alma (Dixon) Hill (1/36) appreciates receiving the news at her Parma home. Allan Pinkerton (6/37) received his first newsletter in June and was most appreciative. We got his address as a result of the work of his 50th reunion committee. Eleanor (Gerban) Mitchell (6/37) said their 50th reunion was great. Lewis McCarty (6/37) sent a nice note highlighting the reunion. Lew was one of the organizers-obviously the committee did a great job. Rose (Weiss) Bower (6/37) sent us a note about her son Ron (6/68) who has his own construction business and is living in Sheffield Lake with his wife and two children. Gerald McLauglin (6/38) writes from Hialeah, FL hoping a 50th is being planned for his class. Jeanne (Gallagher) Livingston (1/38) sent us the new address of Lee Mifflin (6/38). Both are wondering about their 50th reunion. Mildred (McDonnell) Preslan (1/39) has recently moved to Murfreesboro, TN and is working on a second degree in Political Science. A new granddaughter brings the total to four. David Shaw (6/39) was visiting Cleveland from L.A. It's the first time he has been back in town since graduation-and he will return again for his 50th. Theodora (Smith) Clark (6/39) is recovering from a stroke at her Long Island Home. Her husband writes that she would be happy to hear from some of her old friends.

Wilbert (1/39) and Ruth (Lock) Wismer (6/43) are really enjoying retirement and loving the time they spend with their grandchildren. Marjorie (Durk) Maier (1/40) of North Olmsted recently enjoyed an imprompt luncheon with several classmates. They hope to meet again soon

and locate more classmates to join them. Betty (Kroch) Wall (6/40) is semiretired. She still serves as a dietary consultant on Molaki and enjoys weaving, basketry, and stained glass. Mary Jane (Cooper) O'Brien (6/41) hopes to return from Columbus for her 50th in 1991. She is the mother of 11 and grandmother of 4. She is currently working on her Ph.D. and teaching nursing. June (Hart) Miner (6/41) writes from Berea looking forward to her reunion in 1991-to her knowledge, her class has never had a reunion. Ken Powers (6/42) stopped in to visit in early September. Although we missed connections, it is the first time he's been back to JMH. He is currently living in Westland, MI. Alberta (Nichols) Briggs (1/43) found several newspaper articles about JMH from the early 40's. These will make welcome additions to our archives. Margaret Lindsay (1/43) is teaching music at the Oklahoma

School for the blind. Dot (McCave) Kullman (6/44) wondered if her husband's (Jack. 1/43) class will be included with the 6/43 reunion (see reunion notes). Edgar Weiss (6/43) sent a nice note about his two daughters. Edgar is retired and lives in Rocky River. Vern Rolland (6/43) retired from Union Carbide after 41 years but is keeping busy with the '43 reunion committee. Miriam (Clingman) Smith (6/43) sent us a batch of Interpreters from the early 30's-these will help to complete our files. Thanks Miriam. Bill (6/44) and Eileen (Conant) Kanda (6/44) have six children and four grandchildren. Bill recently retired from CEI after 40 years and has formed his own consulting firm. Jim Bodie (6/44) has retired to Seminole. FL with his wife of 33 years. R.P. LaScola (6/44) retired early from Republic Steel. He and his wife have four children and four grandchildren. They live in Avon Lake and

(6/45) is working hard on her class reunion for 1990. Arlene Marie (Boner) Valentino (1/46) would like to read more news about her class. She lives in Mentor and has worked for church missions in many different countries. Marie (Lindsay) Koch (6/46) is working in the Law Department for the City of Cleveland. Marian Unterberger (6/46) is willing to start working on a reunion for next year (42nd) but is looking for some help. Ethel (Zacharias) Evans (6/46) sent a note from Strongsville about her daughter who lives in Florida. Donald Rehor (6/47) is Vice President at Western Reserve Electronics. Don and his wife live in Bay Village and they

enjoy gardening. Tom Lindsay (1/45) lives in Orlando, FL. Betty Keeler

have five children. Herbert Rolland (6/47) has retired after 35 years at Sohio. He now enjoys "golf, vacations and doing what I please." He'd be willing to help plan a reunion for his class. Fred "Skip" Williams (6/48) writes from Savannah, GA wondering if there is any word on a 40th reunion. Shirley Jennings (6/48) will be in England for the next three or four years where her husband's company has assigned them. Ruth (Vogt) Schultz (6/48) is also hoping someone will get a 40th reunion started. Ruth is living in Fort Myers, FL. Mary Lou Noel (1/49) recently gave us a number of JMH items including a scrap book and Mosiacs from the 40's. Lianne (Kramer) Bliss (6/49) enjoys the newsletter at her Avon, OH home. Margaret (Vanderzyden) Boessneck (6/49) recently retired as treasurer of the Bay Village Schools. Her four children have a total even advanced degrees.

1950's Dick (6/50) and Marilyn (Schall) Schlup (1/49) are now living in Houston after being in Norway for 3½ years. Both of their daughters are married. Alma (Goodyear) Appelgate (1/50) has retired from teaching in Brunswick. She and her husband plan to travel full time. Jan (Caskey) Lowes (1/50) appreciates being kept in touch with the past. Jane is married and the mother of three daughters in Fullerton, CA. Stuart Meibuhr (6/51) recently retired as Senior Research Scientist from GM in Michigan. He is now teaching and writing about computer and/or investing subjects. Mae (Goodyear) Pocta (1/52) and her husband have retired to the Mt. Pleasant. SC area and are really enjoying the sun and surf. Gary Krueger (6/52) sent a donation for the Oleski Scholarship fund and said "...class with him was unforgetable. We need to remember teachers like him, who gave so much to his profession." Charlotte (Bliesch) Norris (6/54) is a part time secretary with the Elyria City Schools. She recalls fondly the pep, vigor and enthusiasm of Messrs. Oleski and Molinari. Frances (Weir) Horn (6/55) never thinks of John Marshall without remembering Ted Oleski. "He is the fondest of all my memories." Brenda (Thrippleton) Luwis (6/55) works as a partner and secretary in her husband's business. They still live outside Washington, DC, and their three children will graduate from college next year. Bob Ward (1/55, FAC) is currently teaching business law and business communications at Baldwin-Wallace. Bob's latest book is titled "Bio-Bibliography of German-American Writers, 1670-1970." Nancy (Jones) Wendt (6/55) recently moved to the Chicago area after living and teaching in Vermilion for 12 years. Robert Beggs (1/56) was recently married. He lives in Oakland, CA and works as an administrator with Head Start and as a therapist to adult children of alcholics. John Kaduck (1/56) and his wife are The Collection Builders. They buy, sell, and appraise all antiques and collectibles and run a monthly collectible auction. Ted Rummel (1/57) still makes time to play his French horn once a week. Ted and his wife now have their own business manufacturing electronic products that he created. Pauline (Marton) Hogue (1/57) would enjoy hearing from anyone in her class at her St. Petersburg, FL home. Paul Caldwell (6/57) writes from Columbus that "the strength of Marshall in the 50's and 60's was because of people like Oleski, Molinari, Gibbons, Lucas and Tomko." Fran (Deamos) Karnazes (6/58) is teaching English at the intermediate level in San Clemente, CA. She and her husband ventured to Australia's Eastern coast with 14 of her honor students. Gayle (Balliett) Whitmer (6/58) is thinking about putting together a Phoenix, AZ area JMH reunion together. Would you believe there are more than 50 JMH'ers in that area? Earl Veits (1/58) appreciates "the Herculean efforts of the Alumni Association and hopes we have the energy to keep it up. So do I!! Brian Moore (6/58) has been a California Policeman for 25 years. He visits Cleveland every two years and always drives past JMH to revive the memories-"all good ones." Gaynell (Larsen) Baker (6/58) teaches kindergarten part time and graduate courses at Kent State. Her twins are seniors and her daughter is a junior at Kirtland H.S. Molly Treynor (6/59) is an Assistant Professor at the University of Toledo teaching Mental Health (Boy! could we use her here). Carol (Winchester) Duchene (6/59) lives in San Diego and works as a rental manager for Ryder. She has four children and one grandson. She would like to see more news from her class.

1960's Phyllis (Harrison) Peterson, caretaker of the January, 1960 class, sent a donation on behalf of that class in memory of one of their very favorite teachers, Ted Oleski. Ron Matik (6/60) recently sold his business in Long Beach. CA and will be taking a year to travel the Western U.S. and the South Pacific. Linda (Wurz) Stafford (6/60) recounts her discouraging freshman year at Northwestern. An encouraging letter from Rico Molinari made all the difference and she remains forever grateful. Jane Cadwallader (6/60) is finishing a masters program at Cleveland State in School Psychology. She has a six year old son. Joyce Dickinson (1/62) has made a career in the Banking Industry for the past 22 years and also enjoys her involvement with her church. Elizabeth (Klasse) Leyen (1/62) is working for an advertising firm in Rocky River. She, her husband and son recently visited her native Holland for a family reunion. Linda (Clouston) Ries (1/62) and her husband live in Strongsville with their five children and granddaughter. When not in school with the kids, they enjoy travelling. Gloria (Wiese) Hoeppner (6/62), fresh from her 25th reunion, said "it was amazing after all those years, how close we all felt and how easy it was for everyone to speak to each other. Our teenage hang-ups were gone, but that tight bond of friendship remained because John Marshall was a very special high school." Susan (Brethauer) Pejeau (6/62) knew Mr. Molinari through her father who graduated from West High with Rico. Skip Stephan (6/63) has accepted a call to be the pastor of St. John's Lutheran Church in Tacoma, WA. Carla (Hoke) Blinn (6/63) is a senior systems analyst at Owens-Corning in Toledo and is looking forward to news of a 25th reunion. Bill Emery (6/63) is presently performing with a five piece all occasion band called "Executive Collection". Their group does a lot of weddings and reunions. Leona (Dickinson) Evar (1/64) and family live in Cleveland. Three of her four children work with mom during the summer at Memphis Kiddie Park. ("The fourth is only 11".) Sue (Clouston) Goebel (1/64) lives in Painesville with her husband; they are enjoying a quiet fall as both their son and daughter are away at college. Doris (Howitt) Haney (6/64) "remarried in 1985-living happily-ever-after" in Westminster, CA. She and her husband both work at McDonnell Douglas. Major Richard J. Kury (1/65) is an Assistant Professor of Military Science at M.I.T. and Northeastern University. He is on active duty with the Corps of Engineers. Patricia (Eberl) Bryant (6/65) and her husband live in Jacksonville, FL. Pat is thankful for her business classes at JMH which aid her at AT&T. Edward Eberl (6/67) lives in St. Petersburg, FL. His art classes at JMH led to his career as an art director for a major department store chain. Janice (Weiss) Johnson (6/67) lives in Troy, MI and is a Certified Registered Nurse Anesthetist. Bob Space (1/68) and his wife have two daughters. Bob has worked for CEI for the last 19 years. Lenore (Maier) Kure (6/68) is living in Defiance, OH and is looking forward to her 20th reunion. Linda Olson (6/68) has been teaching French at Southern Connecticut State University. By the time this newsletter arrives she should have completed her Ph.D. She and her husband had a daughter last year. Deanna (Freeman) Paskonis (6/68) has been married since June '83 and has a three year old daughter. She has been with East Ohio Gas since graduation. She is currently an accountant. Donald Clouston (6/68) lives in Florida with his wife, two children, two horses and a colt. Jan (Matyas) Baldwin (6/68) lives in Minneapolis where is director of marketing for a credit union. David Leib (1/69) has been busy since graduation: Navy, marriage, daughter, computers, motorcycles, hunting, fishing, Masonic lodge-whew! Dave is currently a civilian working for the Navy Publications office in Newport, RI. Paul Grzybowski (6/69) just recently found out about the Alumni Association. Paul has his own insurance agency in Rocky River. Scott Bessell (6/69) is married with three daughters and lives in Strongsville. Scott has done some radio announcing and is currently Vice-President of an advertising agency. Michael Kline (6/69) works for General Electric Supply and lives in Seffner, FL. Over the years he has lost touch with most of his classmates but is looking forward to a 20th reunion.

1970's Richard Piktel (6/70), following a stint in the Navy, is working at the V.A. Hospital in Brecksville. Steve (6/71) and Bonnie (Kurth) Thomson (6/70) have just completed a new home in Colorado where Bonnie runs the taxi for their three children. Steve has worked for United Airlines for 16 years. Diane McCutcheon (6/70) is a librarian specializing in systems development at the National Library of Medicine. She lives in Bethesda, MD, enjoys bicycling and has become an avid ballroom dancer. Linda (Bunsey) Friedman (6/70) is practicing law in Birmingham, AL where she lives with her husband and two daughters.

Jim Nolan (6/70) is completing his Ph.D. in Psychology at The Ohio State University. He has been teaching Psychology and English at OSU for several years. Debbie (Stallard) Olah (6/70) is presently building a new home in Clermont, FL. where she moved last year with her husband and three children. Barbara (Weiss) Neitzelt (6/70) lives in Canton where she is an RN. Paul Tobin (6/70) is an attorney in Beverly Hills where he lives with his wife and son who was born in February. Bob (6/71) and Kathy (Dorazewski) Collett (6/71) both graduated from Cleveland State University and were married in '76. Bob is president of Telecom Analysis. Kathy obviously works harder taking care of their three year old daughter and brand new baby boy. They both travel a lot together including a month each year in California pretending to work on his client base. Bob also writes that Josh Kassil (6/71) is married, has a three year old daughter and lives in Berea. He is a free lance computer programer. Rick Hart (6/71) spent some years in Canada, but now he and his family live in Chicago. Rick builds nuclear power plants. John (6/71) and Diane (Gaughan) Cifani ('73) recently moved to Fairview Park. A very special letter came from Kevin Kichinka (6/71). Kevin was an ace salamanderer with an offbeat manner that hasn't changed-God love him. To highlight; graduated Bowling Green, 3 years Peace Corps, travelled around the world twice "foraging for enlightenment." He is now married and owns a boat brokerage in North Fort Myers, FL. Marianne (Pajkos) Burhoe ('72) is living in Parma Heights with her husband and baby boy born in June of this year. Deborah (Rzucidlo) McQuiston ('73) is a self employed CPA living in the Philadelphia area. She and her husband have two children. Fern (Johnston) Sericolo ('73) is a funeral director/embalmer in Albany, NY as well as a hree beautiful sons. Lorraine (Palocsay) Filmer ('73) is living in Parma with her husband and two children. Karen (Roberts) Piketel ('73)

has been a concierge at Stouffer's Inn on the Square for five years. Sharon (Sabados) Cartan ('74) lives with her husband and two children in Michigan. Peter Topeka, Jr. ('74) is a manufacturing engineer supervisor; he lives in Willowick and was married in May of this year, Ruth (Matyas) Headricks ("74) was married in '86 and has a 15 year old step son, Jim Piktel ('75) is a heating and air conditioning serviceman for Smith and Oby Co. Terrence Rzucidlo ('75) is co-owner of a computer repair company in Rocky River. He and his wife live in Garfield Heights. Patrick (\*74) and Heidi (Brustor) Kilbane ('76) recently purchased their first home. Alfons Schermeier ('76) is finishing his Ph.D. in analytical chemistry at Cleveland State. He and his wife live in Fairview Park. They have twin boys and a third baby who should have arrived in September. Nancy (Ezo) Schweger ('76) is a technical consultant on avionic equipment. She lives in Peru, NY with her husband and three boys. David ('76) and Gerry (Dudick) Skalsky ('76) live in Atlanta where Dan is a civil engineer and Gerry is pursuing a career in finance. Leah (Cole) Middlemiss ('76) and her husband live in Lafayette, CO. Leah still works at the Music Library at the University of Colorado and continues to play the harp with local symphonies. Ann (Stanescu) Dabrowski ('77) lives in the Slavic Village area of Cleveland with her husband and three boys. Ann works part time as church secretary. Debbie (Volosin) Bodenhoff ('77) lives in Lakewood with her husband. Debbie is an RN in the burn unit of Metropolitan Hospital. They have plans to start a family soon. Kim (Kleinholz) Eversole ('77) is living in Fountain, CO with her two children. Kim is an MP with the U.S. Army, Arlene Kleinholz ('78) is enjoying the single life in Annadale, VA where she is a special security officer for a defense contractor. Lee Ann (Kleinholz) Ciganko ('79) lives in Columbus with her husband. Lee is an accounting department manager for Bank One Travel Agencies. Mary (Pavilik) Hanrahan ('79) is currently taking time off from elementary school teaching since the birth of their baby last November. Maryann (O'Boyle) Klemens ('79) wanted to be placed back on the mailing list. She is now settled in Sterling Heights, MI with her husband and child. Julia Gravel ('79) is in her fourth year at the Cleveland Institute of Art majoring in Sculpture. She is hoping to continue for a masters degree. Our special thanks to Philip Seman ('79) for donating the services of his printing company in typesetting this newsletter. Phil is the owner of P.S. Copy & Type with shops in Lakewood and West Park.



1980's David Pavlik ('80) and his wife live in the West Park area. Dave works for Ford Aerospace in Brecksville. Steven Rzucidlo ('80) is a CPA with the tax department of Arthur Anderson Co. Karen (Kleinholz) Kelly ('81) and her husband live in Cleveland but are considering a move to Canada. Karen recently left her job to devote her time to being a housewife. Ruth (Hunt) Reidy ('85) was recently married but still lives in Cleveland. William Dickinson ('85) recently moved to Parma with its June bride.

FACULTY Don Youtz sent us an address of a lost alumni from his Florida home where he continues to enjoy the sunshine and the newsletter. Don keeps us on our toes with his fine tooth comb. Bill Holtz is the principal of Maple School in North Olmsted. Grace Schuenemann is "glad that I have not left the area where I grew up, and the place where so many of my former students live. Scacely a week passes without my having some contact with men and women who, in their high school years, meant a great deal to me." Dolores Luckay is enjoying her retirement in Naples, FL. She continues to golf and travel. She is doing the art work for the 1988 Burger King Calander. Mrs. Stephan Piktel (PTA) "will always have fond memories of all the teachers and administrators who had such an effect on our children."

### FLORIDA FOLKS

A reminder to the 400+ Forida Alumni; have you sent us your new zip code???

### YEAR BOOKS AVAILABLE

Often we receive requests about the possibility of obtaining a yearbook. At one time the Alumni Association purchased a few yearbooks from each senior class. We are now offering this inventory for sale. The price of each yearbook is \$25.00 plus \$2.00 for shipping. Make your checks payable to the John Marshall Alumni Association. They will be sold on a first come first serve basis and the offer will not be repeated. Below is a list of yearbooks that are available: 1/68-1, 1/69-7, 6/70-3, '72-2, '73-1, '74-5, '76-10, '77-5, '78-7, '79-6, '80-7, '81-9, '82-7, '83-8, '84-3, '86-8, '87-7.



#### IN MEMORIAM

Helen (Nepp) Socolofsky FAC Blanche I. Humphrey PTA Bertha (Scrimshaw) Cawrse 6/08 Bernice D. Hubert 6/26 Philip Vaughan 1/33 Donald Burton 6/33 Dr. James Keith 1/34 Sylvia (Klein) Ford 1/34 Robert Dobshaw 1/36 Erdine (Lindsay) Gallowitz 1/36 Clare (Madsen) Steklach 1/37 Betty M. Hart 1/39 Hazel (Balliett) Ford 6/43 William Cremati 6/47 Joan (Lindsay) Ihde 1/48 Karl Kurz 6/53 Marion Emrich 6/53 Charles Simek 6/57 Paul Swaddling 1/60 Mary Ann Bagus 6/63 Lawrence A. Ropp 6/66 John Kochmit 6/69 Marilyn Cartan 6/70 Georgianne (Cole) Konieczkowski 1/71 Greta (Carlson) Leone 6/71 Jim Young 6/73 Patrick Brown 6/85

#### REUNIONS

As the Alumni Association continues to grow, so does the involvement of more and more people especially through their reunions. At one time this year there were no less than 13 reunion committees in various stages of organization. Each of these committees went to great lengths attempting to locate missing classmates. Keeping the Alumni Office apprised of your current address is the best way to avoid missing that critical reunion notice.

If you are looking forward to a reunion in the near future, I hope you'll find it listed below.

- 1938 John Dieterich, 2665 Lakeview Ave., Rocky River, OH 44116, 333-2340. or Jean (Schwieger) Clingman, 23274 Mastick Rd., North Olmsted, OH 44070, 779-8505
- 1939 Elizabeth (Jenkins) Wood, 27318 Mill Rd., North Olmsted, OH 44070, 734-3287.
- 1943 Bill Chown, 676 Sonora Ct., Berea, OH 44017, 234-4519 or Vern Rolland, 10807 Meadow Trail, Strongsville, OH 44136, 238-8007
- 1945 Betty (Whitty) Keeler, 27333 Ellington Rd., Westlake, OH 44145, 871-7024.
- 1953 Fran (Goder) Jarolimek, 23783 Ambour Dr., North Olmsted, OH 44070, 779-5558.
- 1958 Rae (Kramer) Hahn, 17116 Milburn Ave., Cleveland, OH 44130, 941-0427. or Barb (Oehme) Butcher, 3547 Walter Rd., North Olmsted, OH 777-7688.
- 1/63 Thomas Cusick, 209 Linden St., Waltham, MA 02172.
- 6/63 Pat (Stacho) Deighton, 4863 Summer Ln., Brooklyn, OH 44141, 749-0114. or Bobbie (LaPlante) Matysiak, 4748 Springwood Dr., Brooklyn, OH 44144, 398-3812. or Shirley (York) Fox, 1606 Orchard Grove Ave., Lakewood, OH 44107, 228-5841.
- 6/68 Elaine (Schultz) Staley, 4473 West 192 St., Cleveland, OH 44135, 267-3857.
- The following committees are getting started and looking for some help.
- 6/64 Dorothy (McGuffage) Russell, 10602 Joan Ave., #2, Cleveland, OH 44111. 622-3470.
- 1973 Kim (Messenger) Schrieber, 19271 Bennett Rd., North Royalton, OH 44133, 237-6595 (evenings)
- 1978 Tom Cassano, 4780 Ruby Ln., Brunswick, OH 44212, 273-5679. or Maureen (Conley) Wilson, 13557 Atlantic Rd., Strongsville, OH 44136, 356-0000
- Vicki (Menich) Ashley has some booklets left from 1972 reunion-cost \$5.00 c. icki Ashley, 2963 Corydon, Cleveland Heights, OH 44118.